

### **IDAHO**

# WEST MAGIC LAKE RECREATION CLUB



### DAM FOOLS

## 2014 "Dam Fools" Club Newsletter

January

The year started with Gordon Greenfield opening the meeting, followed by the installation of new officers. President- Gordon Greenfield, Vice-President Bill Seig, Secretary- Varmit Treasurer-Lisa Suhr, Directors-Ron –Rita Woodall Brian McFadden.

February

Fun Days cancelled outside activities due to lack weather. A few games where played inside with fun had by all again. Audit 2013 completed and voted to pass.

March

Spaghetti feed and bingo with several winners and fun calls, which will continue into the rest of the year and 2015.

A good time was had by all who attended laughter again.

April

ATV ride with the nice weather fun times 15 riders. Potluck with delicious food. Donated new oven was installed, thank you Nancy Jenkins and friends.

May

Mother's Day Brunch was successful bringing in \$286.00. A couple hours of work needed on the clubhouse to get us ready for summer. Thank you for all who helped with your hard work we are having another successful year to this point. Memorial Day we had two guest

Veterans help in reading those who have passed. Thank you. 13 decorated boats in the parade.

June

Getting ready for the 4<sup>th</sup> of July BBQ and auction. Highway cleanup 23 bags of trash gathered and the men's cook off that night a big day. Congratulations Ron Bernard for your overall winning dish-Chocolate cherry cake. Many good dishes with lots of preparation thank you for the great and continued participation. Join on 2015 for some new competition.

July

July 4<sup>th</sup> BBQ close to \$5.000 brought in way to go club members, all your hard work pays off and a big Thank you to all who donated and helped. Decorations all around a festive time with laughter and good times. A new shade screen was installed on the deck what a help this new shade is with the hot temps outside, again Thank you all who donated time and material to make this a much enjoyed improvement to your clubhouse. A screen is also ready for install for the outside cooking area on the eastside of the deck

August

Taco bar and bingo was a good time again. Gordy's French fries are a huge hit with members bringing their homemade sauces for all to enjoy if you haven't had them, well just come see for your own taste buds. September 5, 6pm 2015. Thank you for the East Side band who came over to come play for Labor Day, great music and enjoyable dancing. Labor Day received smaller donations this year overall funds brought in where around \$3600. However the crowd was good and great food

September

Election held for 2015 new officers congratulations to all, President- Gordon Greenfield, Vice-President- Bill Seig, Secretary-Carrie Williams, Treasurer-Varmit Directors- Ron – Rita Woodall, Matt Park. Highway cleanup 16 members and 19 bags 2 hours, thank you to all who continue to support highway cleanup.

October

Women's cook plenty of great food and many winners congratulations to all who won. Kris Vroman overall winner with her amazingly delicious enchilada chicken legs. Clubhouse was stained for maintenance. A few members for this work party and it was done. Thank you for all helped.

November

Halloween Party was a fun party with some costumes and excellent food. Chili was good.

#### December

Christmas party was a small turn out. Christmas tree was decorated and looks very nice. The toys donated by members delivered to Mustard seed to be donated out to families, we also donated \$1000.00 in food to 7KTVB Cares for the annual food drive at Fred Meyers on ATV was cold and memorable. Donations also to the West Magic Fire District, Issa, Snake River Bros.

Members we are looking for new ideas for 2015 for donating. We are also going to continue to donate to Coats for kids, we will gather coats, gloves, hats, shoes at our October 11<sup>th</sup> 2015 meeting to be donated out before the cold weather hits.

Please take a moment to remember our members who passed this year

A **BIG THANK YOU and much appreciation** for all your time, donations and hard work that go into your clubhouse. We hope you will be able to enjoy your clubhouse for years to come.

A few new implements for 2015, come find out and participate.

Gordon Greenfield 208-539-6627 President Bill Seig 208-481-0027 Vice President